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December 3, 2010 
 
 
Helen Hench 
JARC 
Suite 100 
30301 Northwestern 
Farmington Hills, MI.  48334 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AS630012708 
Laker 
6078 Ledgeway 
West Bloomfield, MI.  48322 

 
 
Dear Ms. Hench: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (248) 975-5053. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sharon King, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
Suite 1000 
28 N. Saginaw 
Pontiac, MI  48342 
(248) 975-5086 
 
Enclosure 
 



 

1 

 
 
 
 

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AS630012708 
  
Licensee Name: JARC 
  
Licensee Address:   Suite 100 

30301 Northwestern 
Farmington Hills, MI  48334 

  
Licensee Telephone #: (248) 538-6611 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Helen Hench 
  
Name of Facility: Laker 
  
Facility Address: 6078 Ledgeway 

West Bloomfield, MI  48322 
  
Facility Telephone #: (248) 626-2667 
  
Capacity: 6 
  
Program Type: CLF/DD 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of this addendum is to identify changes that were made in the interior 
structure of the home. 
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

On January 4, 2010, licensee designee Helen Christine Hench submitted a letter 
advising of plans to both modify and renovate bathrooms to accommodate the aging 
population of the residents in the Laker home.  Proposed plans, dated 05/06/2009, 
for bathroom modifications had been submitted to licensing in June of 2009.   
 
During construction, the residents from the Laker home were temporarily moved to 
another one of the licensee’s licensed homes known as the Blumberg home.  On 
03/26/2010, John McCaffrey, JARC’s Director of Special Projects, submitted a letter 
giving notice that the interior construction at the Laker Home had been completed 
and on 03/24/2010 the Laker home residents moved back to the Laker home. 
 
Renovations and modifications were viewed when an on-site inspection was 
conducted on 10/29/2010. 
 
  

 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
At the on-site inspection conducted on 10/29/2010, renovations and modifications 
were found completed in a half bathroom, the main bathroom off the hallway, the 
master bedroom bathroom and in the kitchen.  The primary bathroom had been 
modified by replacing the bathtub with a barrier- free shower.  The bathroom that is 
part of the shared resident bedroom that is the master bedroom at the back of the 
house at the West side had been reconfigured to enlarge the bathroom with a 
barrier-free shower, thereby modifying the floor space in the bedroom.  The floor 
space for this bedroom was measured on 10/29/2010 with the dimensions of 14’6” X 
13’10”, offering 200 square feet, reflecting that the modifications resulted in a loss of 
5 square feet from its prior 14’8” X 14’, which were the measurements identified in 
the Original Licensing Study Report.  The bedroom continues to have sufficient floor 
space for two residents. 
 
The kitchen had been renovated and reconfigured with new cabinets and 
countertops and removal of a counter-top stove that was replaced with a regular 
stove/oven.   
 
A new counter had been installed in the half bathroom. New carpeting had been 
installed in the living room/dining room of the home; and at the inspection on 
10/29/2010, the Program Coordinator reported that plans are in place to install new 
flooring in the kitchen and kitchen dining nook. 
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On 11/18/2010, a copy of a Certificate of Occupancy, dated 03/23/2010, was 
submitted as verification that the local jurisdiction of West Bloomfield Township had 
inspected and approved the alterations that had been made in the home before the 
residents moved back in. 

 
V. Recommendation 

 
Since modified master bedroom continues to have sufficient floor space for two 
residents and the other three bedrooms are unchanged, it is recommended that the 
licensed capacity continues for a maximum of six residents.  

 
 

               12/03/2010 
Sharon King 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
Approved By: 
 

  12/03/2010 
________________________________________ 
Denise Y. Nunn 
Area Manager 

Date 

 
 
 


